
www.redrockguidingservice.com                       847-710-5453  

 Red Rock Guiding Service, LLC 

Captain Walt’s Log 

Questions or comments, please contact us at: captainwaltkoch@comcast.net or call 847-710-5453.  

Thanks for your feedback! 

W 
e fished on Lake Delavan on 
a regular basis last season. 
One of the good patterns on 
this lake is that nice bass 

and pike can be caught during the sum-
mer months. Our typical Lake Delavan 
season begins with fishing 
for bass in the shallow 
flats during their spawning 
cycle. Shallow presenta-
tions work well then, es-
pecially the unweighted 
Senko style baits rigged 
Wacky or Texas style.  
 

Later in the year the bass 
move out to deeper water 
so we follow them to the 
deeper rock and weeds. 
That requires different 
tactics and the drop shot rig 
works well in the deeper 
water. As the warmer 
weather comes along, we 
begin to target the northern 
pike with live bait rigs with 
large minnows. We catch a 
variety of pike, bass, and 
walleyes using the live bait 
rigs.  
 

With the unusually 
warm winter, ice fishing 
is reduced so the fish 
should have not had as 
much pressure over the 
winter. That lack of fish-
ing pressure should re-
sult in improved fishing 
during the upcoming 
open water season.  
 

Give me a call to sched-
ule your trip to Lake Delavan. I recommend fish-
ing during the week if you can.  
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